
VOL 21  |  ISSUE 22 |  November 18, 2016 

SEMI-MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF ARDMORE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

    Rejoice in the Lord always.  I will say it again: Rejoice!  5 Let your gentleness be evident to all.  
    The Lord is near.  6 Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything, by prayer, and petition, 

    with thanksgiving, present your requests to God.  7 And the peace of God, which transcends all 
    understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.  Philippians 4:4-7 NIV 

 
The weather, so far in the month of November, has been beautiful.  It has been a little cool, but it hasnôt been too cold for it to 
slow us down.  Our own Christy Mordy and her team of volunteers presented a wonderful ñPancakes in the Park,ò a few  
Sundays ago.  The weather was just cold enough for us to enjoy those pancakes and all the trimmings.  As good as the food 
was, it simply encouraged us and allowed us to experience conversations and fellowship, which is so important to our faith.   
Something special happens when we, as Godôs children, break bread together and share our lives.  Again, thank you Christy 
Mordy and to the team of folks who made this wonderful event possible!!! 
 
Your financial faithfulness continues to allow us to operate and be about the business of building Godôs kingdom here on 
earth.  We are working diligently on paying our 2016 apportionments and other obligations for this year.  Your financial    
commitment for this year is important in assisting us in this endeavor.  If you have any questions about your pledge for 2016, 
please call Holly Joy in the church office.  We have received to date - 132 pledges for 2017.  This brings us to a current total 
of $782,299.24 in financial commitments for the upcoming year.  Thank you for your wonderful response and commitment to 
the future of our church!!!  Feel free to drop your pledge in the offering plate or bring it by the church office. 
 
As we begin to embark upon the holiday season, it is important that we all consider how the holidays are not easy for some 
of our brothers and sisters that we sit next to in church.  In fact, they can be really, really hard for those who have experi-
enced the passing of a loved one.  Iôd like to ask you to do something in the remainder of the final two months of this year.  
Would you call and invite someone in our church, who has experienced loss, to lunch or dinner, before the end of the year?  
People donôt know that we care until they know that we care! 
 
On behalf of Ginger, Annie, and Josh, we want to wish you and your family a wonderful and blessed Thanksgiving.  We    
remember our men and women in uniform and their families.  We pray for Godôs peace for our nation and our world.  We 
pray that the hope of Jesus Christ will lead and guide you and your family throughout this season of thanksgiving.  God bless 
you. 
 
Jesus is Lord, 
Pastor David, Ginger, Annie, and Josh Daniel 

READ ON YOUR DEVICE! DOWNLOAD THIS NEWSLETTER AT WWW.FUMCARDMORE.COM 



SYMPATHY 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Tom & Revonda Shilling with the passing of 
Tomôs mother, Elizabeth Shilling, on Nov. 11 in Richmond, VA.  Her services 
were Thursday, Nov 17 in the McClure Chapel. 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Bob & Paula Willis with the passing of 
Bobôs father, Bill Willis, on Nov 9.  Graveside services were Nov 12 at Hewitt 
Cemetery in Wilson.  
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Mike and Tonya Dees with the passing of 
Mikeôs step-father, David Corn, on October 18.  His services were October 24 
in Alabama.   
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Joan Luton with the passing of her brother, 
John Lytle, on October 12.   
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Kenneth & Debbie Walker with the passing 
of Kennethôs father, Bob Walker, on Oct 7. Graveside services were Oct 12 at 
Oaklawn Cemetery in Sulphur.   

 
MEMORIAL 

 

In memory of John Lytle, a contribution has been received from John and   
Carolyn Graysneck for the Memorial Fund. 
 

In memory of George Nilson, a contribution has been received from John and 
Carolyn Graysneck for the Tahlequah Mission Fund. 

Wednesday Nights Take  

Holiday Break 
 
We will not have any Wednesday night services on November, 

23, in observance of preparation for Thanksgiving. November 

30 is the last evening service on Wednesdays for 2016, for 

adults, children and nursery. Youth will meet on December 7 for 

their last Wednesday service in 2016. Wednesday Night Adult 

Teaching, Children, and Youth will resume on January 12, 

2017.   
 

We hope everyone has a blessed holiday season and join us on 

Sunday, Dec. 11, for the annual Sanctuary Choir celebration, 

titled ñGlorious Sounds of Christmas,ò during the Traditional 

Service, on Christmas Eve for the 3:00pm, 5:00pm, or 7:00pm 

service, and on Christmas day at 10:00am in the Sanctuary. 

Join us on: 
 

Sunday, November 27 

1st Sunday in Advent 
Sermon Title:  A Season of Miracles  
Scripture:  Luke 8:40-48  
 
Sunday, December 4 
Sermon Title:  A Hallmark Christmas  
Scripture:  Matthew 1:18-25  

Berry Trust Student Loan 
 

Mrs. Gladys Berry left a trust at BancFirst to be used as a loan fund by 

FUMC members pursuing a degree of higher education. Applications for 

loans may be obtained from Susan Henderson in the trust department at the 

bank. Repayment terms are extremely generous. A few restrictions apply.  If 

you have any questions, please call Susan Henderson at 580-221-5321. 

Kagen Wallis ï Army (Afghanistan) 

Christian Joy - Air Force (Sheppard AFB) 

Jerry Bright  - Navy (Little Creek, VA) 

David Seals - Army 
 

If you have a loved one serving in the Armed 

Forces, please contact the church office. We 

want to acknowledge and be in prayer for 

each of our service men and women. 

Alternative Christmas 

Giving Options 
 

You will be receiving an Alternative Christmas 

Catalog via mail during the Thanksgiving holiday.  

We have several new ministry options this year, 

with all being local!  An ordering table with gift 

cards will be set up in the Welcome Center,    

beginning Sunday, November 27. 
 

Also, donôt forget about our Amazon Smile      

account! Amazon Smiles donates a percentage 

of your costs to a non-profit organization of your 

choice.  If you do not already use this feature, 

please consider shopping through Amazon this 

way and select ñFirst United Methodist Church - 

Ardmore, OKò as your place of charity.   



presents the  

Report From the 

Finance Committee  

(Jan - Sept) 
          Budget         Actual 

Receipts:         $1,224,480     $956,012 

Expenses:         $1,254,571     $1,059,035 

Apportionments paid:       75%         26% 
    
We appreciate the continued support of the congrega-
tion and ask everyone to prayerfully reflect on their  
giving and support of the ministries of the Church.  

Please return the church    
umbrellas, so we are ready for 
the next rainy day!   
Thank you! 

 What is  

Methodist Men? 
 

What is Methodist Men? United Methodist Men is open to all 
Methodist men, their male family and friends.  They general-
ly meet monthly on the third Sunday at 6:00 pm, at the 
Colvert Ministry Center.  The purpose is to share in fellow-
ship, food, and faith. 
 

This year, they had eight outstanding speakers, including a 
World War II Veteran, two missionaries, and member       
testimonials.  They hosted a catered Sweetheart Dinner in 
February, for all single and widowed women.  In March, they 
served breakfast for our Spring Work Day.  In June, they 
hosted an ice cream social to welcome the Rev. David   
Daniel family.  In September, they fed the Ardmore Tiger 
football team and served the volunteers.  The UMM fed 97 
Fall Work Day volunteers at breakfast, in October. This 
month, they are serving dinner to the Sunday School    
teachers, as well as a special Thanksgiving Dinner at the 
Soup Kitchen, on the 20th.  
 
The United Methodist Men are very active within our church 
and community ministry. They do not meet in December, so 
watch the church calendar for their January 15 meeting. 
They ask a donation of $10 to cover the cost of each meal.   

Donut Ministry Needs Funding 
 

Please consider donating towards the      
Sunday Morning Donut Ministry. The initial 
donations for this ministry was not received 
and it needs your help to continue. You may 
write a check with ñDonut Ministryò in the 

memo and place in an offering plate or 
mail it to the church office. You may 
also place donations in the designated 
bucket on Sunday mornings. Thank 
you for making this ministry possible. 



Fun, Fellowship, and Food! 

We hope everyone enjoyed Pancakes in the Park the first Sunday of this 
month.  It was a great time of refreshing our relationship with each other and 
meeting new faces.  Special thanks to all of the volunteers and their hard 
work to make the event possible!  The breakfast was especially great! 
 

Thank you to Bob Humphrey for the photos! 


